Planning Application:
The Pheasant Pluckers Inn
Street through Burdrop

Sibford Gower

Oxfordshire

OX15 5RQ

Application Description:

Permission is sought for Change of Use of an A4 (ACV listed) Public House

to that of C3 Residential Use.

1. Application Statement:
This new Application is based on Fresh Evidence that clearly demonstrates that the local community has failed to respond to David Murrays (Planning Inspector) conclusions in his Appeal Decision dated 5th July 2018.
2. Inspectors Decision:
Planning Balance:
20. In bringing this conclusion on the main issue into the wider planning balance, the conflict with the development plan suggests that the appeal should not be allowed. However, I have to say that the balance of considerations in favour of the development plan policy is marginal.

I have serious concerns about whether there is enough adult population in ‘the Sibfords’ to sustain another pub and also that a move towards a ‘gastro-pub’ may put the appeal site premises in direct competition with the Wykham Arms in Sibford Gower.

21.  However, to my mind a critical event in the overall judgement is the

Designation of the building as an ACV. The appellant recognises that the main purpose of such designation is to allow the community to make a reasonable bid to buy the property if and when it comes onto the market. The representations submitted on the appeal do not suggest to me that that has happened in a clear and positive way. To the contrary, the representations indicate clear local tensions between the appellant and his wife and many others in the local community. The allegation that the premises have been boycotted by the locals in the past will not help secure the reinstatement of the pub. Notwithstanding this, I consider that the onus now lies with the local Community to demonstrate that the pub can be viable in the long term and make a considered offer to purchase. Further, the scope for such a solution should not be open-ended and the local community should in my view be able to complete this activity within a reasonably short period.
continued





2.
2.1

We received David Murrays Decision on 4th July 2018 and as a consequence on 5th July 2018 we Notified Cherwell Council’s ACV Officer that the Public House was available for sale. On the same day we contacted our Agent and arranged to meet with him on Tuesday 10th July 2018.

2.2

Our Agent reviewed the Decision Letter and advised us as follows:

2.3
He said that if and when we were notified by Cherwell Council that they had received a written request from a Community Interested Group (CIG) then he would take control of the process of disposal. He advised that because of previous concerns by the Inspector in regard to the Property Valuation that he would advise any CIG Party to instruct a Fully Qualified Chartered Surveyor to undertake their own valuation. This would produce an agreed Sale Price that would enable both parties to proceed on a positive basis. Further he said that he had previous experience in the Disposal of ACV listed Public Houses and he thought it would be pointless to Market the property whilst there was an Interim Moratorium in place. He said that the Fees he required to Market the Pub were an unnecessary expense until we received written interest from a CIG triggering their right to bid.
3. Conclusion:
We have fully complied with David Murray’s wishes and have given the Local Community an opportunity to trigger their ‘Right to Bid’.
A Public Notice was posted at the front of our property by Cherwell Council on the 5th July 2018. The Notice invited any Interested Parties

to make their interest known in writing to the Council by 15th August 2018.

The Council was obligated to notify ourselves of any written interest as soon as practical possible. We have not received any notification from Cherwell Council and therefore conclude there has been no written request from any Local Community Group.  
The onus was placed on the Local Community by THE INSPECTOR to progress their interest in acquiring the property and clearly they have not done so.

For all of the above reasons this Application should be Granted.
Signed





Dated ?????
Documents ?????
Geoffrey Richard Noquet  
